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MAY 25, 2000
INT. NO. 630
BY: Council Members O’Donovan, Abel and Golden

TITLE:
In relation to a street name, Rev. Arthur D. Phillips Place, Borough of Staten Island.

INTENT:
This proposed local law would name, by adding an additional sign, Lockman Avenue, between Richmond Terrace and Roxbury Street as Rev. Arthur D. Phillips Place.

ANALYSIS AND BACKGROUND:



The following biographical information was provided by the Rev. Arthur D. Phillips Scholarship/Humanitarian Awards Committee at the Central Family Life Center on Staten Island.



Rev. Arthur D. Phillips was born on May 12, 1934 in Kinston, North Carolina.  At the age of 22, he entered the Ministry in Newark, New Jersey.  He studied at the Manhattan Bible College, Randall Coleman Bible Academy in Manhattan and at Drew University in Madison, New Jersey.  He received his Bachelor’s Degree from Richmond College (now known as the College of Staten Island) and furthered his education at Wagner College on Staten Island.  



For 24 years Rev. Phillips was pastor of the Fellowship Baptist Church in the Mariner’s Harbor section of Staten Island and he was the founding President of the Black Ministerial Alliance, headquartered on Staten Island.  The Alliance recognized his contributions at its Second Annual Awards Dinner in 1983. 


Rev. Phillips served on the Board of Directors of the Staten Island Chapter of the National Association for the Advancement of Colored People (NAACP). He was also honored at the NAACP Freedom Fund Awards Dinner-Dance for launching a Day Care Center and Summer Youth Program in Mariner’s Harbor. 

 Rev. Phillips was a former member of the Board of Directors of the Urban League from which, in 1975, he received the prestigious Mills G. Skinner Award for his work to unite people of all races and creeds on Staten Island.  He received Community Service Awards from the North Shore YMCA Century Club, the Brown Bombers Social and Athletic Club, the Armfield-Kittrell American Legion Post in the West Brighton section of Staten Island and the New Jersey-New York Ministerium United African Methodist Episcopalian (U.A.M.E.) Church.  Rev. Phillips was a former member of Project Hospitality, an organization serving homeless and hungry Staten Islanders and was also affiliated with the A.J. Jones Lodge of the Masons and with the North Shore Rotary Club.


Rev. Phillips died on January 14, 1988 and was survived by his wife Rowena, four sons, Thomas, Everett, Darryl and Arthur Jr., four daughters, Denise, Adrian, Sheri and Yvette, and ten grandchildren.


Staten Island Community Board No. 1 supports this proposed local law.
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